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 SFU Retirees have published a History of that University³s first 50 years (a 
copy is in our Office);  

 UBC-APE continue to survey members³ research contributions as they 
seek financial support for retirees doing research (for which some SFU 
Faculties already offer up to $5,000).  

 Both associations now have part-time office assistance paid for by their 
universities. 

 In terms of contributing to university governance, UBC-APE members now 
occupy 3 of the 10 elected convocation seats on UBC Senate, and are 
actively pursuing more. I am our sole representative on UVic Senate · so 
far. 

 
Comparing notes on a broader scale, the triennial Survey of member benefits by 

CURAC, the umbrella organization of Canadian post-secondary retiree 

associations, took place this year.The survey merits much further analysis and 
will be a topic of the UVRA Board³s next meeting in September. 
 
Of course, all of the note-sharing on benefits is 


